
Improvements are needed to create a safer, more efficient, and 
more reliable flow for the high volume of traffic using U.S. Route 
54 in North Jefferson City. Around 56,000 vehicles travel along U.S. 
Route 54 between Main Street and the U.S. Route 63/Missouri 
Route 94 interchange each day. 

This project includes:
• Restriping eastbound U.S. Route 54 over the Missouri River to 

four lanes.
• Adding a third lane of travel to eastbound U.S. Route 54 from 

the Missouri River bridge to U.S. Route 63.
• Adding auxiliary lanes to the eastbound ramp terminal at the 

U.S. Route 54/U.S. Route 63 interchange.
• Realigning the intersection of Wehmeyer Drive and Route 94 to 

the entrance of the Hitachi Energy, LLC.

PROJECT DETAILS

U.S. ROUTE 54 EASTBOUND WIDENING IN NORTH JEFFERSON CITY
www.modot.org/us-route-54-eastbound-widening-callaway-and-cole 

CDCR@modot.mo.gov 
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U.S. ROUTE 54 
EASTBOUND WIDENING 

Callaway and Cole counties

HIGHLIGHTS
Location: U.S. Route 54 eastbound 
from Main Street to the U.S. Route 63/
Missouri Route 94 interchange in Cole 
and Callaway counties. 
Traffic impact: The road will remain 
open and work will take place during 
nighttime hours.  
Budget: $3 million. 
Construction expected start: 2024.

Subject to change. Information current 
as of October 2023.


